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Attendance last week 
(period 02.09.21-18.05.21) 

 

94.2% 

 

Attendance this week 
(period 02.09.21-25.06.21) 

 

 

96 % 
 

Caterpillars  96% 
Ladybirds  91.65% 
Hedgehogs 98.1% 
Badgers   97.7% 

Our school 
target is 96% 

 
We have 18 school days left for this 

academic school year! 
 

 



 

This week’s 

  
I wonder who you know who has 

shown courage?   

Assembly focus this week: 
Joshua and the Battle of 

Jericho. 

 

  



Important information about COVID. 

Dear parents/carers, this has been a very difficult year for all of us. However, I am so impressed 
and encouraged with the way that the school community has been supportive of the school. I am 
truly grateful. 
 
I am aware that there are many frustrations amidst the challenges we are facing, trying to get the 
best fit in making the right decisions, ensuring our pupils are getting the best possible 
opportunities we can offer and ensuring Health and Safety measures are in place. 
 
As a school, we have to adhere to the guidance of the government, the Department for Education 
(DfE) and Essex County Council (ECC). And this is not always easy as at times, as it can present to 
be contradicting to what is presented via the media, which is not helpful. 
 
As you are aware, government has made announcements about the roadmap 3 extension. This 
means that as a school community, we cannot plan or host specific events, which would normally 
take place. I can only profusely apologies for the upset this is causing. We have to factor in the 
Risk Assessments, capacity of the school, staff availability and protocols to be implemented and 
followed. 
 
We are trying really hard to be as engaging as possible. Schools usually do not offer a face-to-
face parent consultation in the summer ter. Parents will however get an academic report at the 
end of term, which will indicate your child’s effort, progress and effort. There will also be an 
opportunity to complete a reply comment slip to aid home-school liaison. Reports will go out on 
Friday 16th July. 
 
Please be informed that we are still facing a pandemic. Essex has had an increase of cases this 
last week, which is putting schools on alert. The view from Public Health is that it remains very 
important to follow risk assessment, restrictions and protective measures. 
 
We are in the process of arranging a few events for the last few weeks (please see the section on 
important dates). I appreciate that the arrangements might not be received well by all (especially 
with restrictions of number), but we are trying to provide something, rather than nothing. 
 
 

The following summary from ECC: 
 
Transition Events 

 We recognise that for primary schools, it is a priority for year 6 to transition well out of 
primary school and to preserve this experience, as much as possible, for pupils.  

 For this reason it may be determined that moving transition activity into the beginning of 
the Autumn term reduces the potential risk of pupils having mixed with others, needing to 
isolate over the end of term.  

 The majority of secondary schools are running summer school programmes and so some 
support can be picked up here, particularly for vulnerable pupils.  

 As well as remote alternatives and transition activity at the beginning of Sept. 
  

School Leavers Events / Proms 

 Indoor events are still restricted by the rule of six or two households.  

 This means that proms and leavers events cannot go ahead at this time. 

 The DfE guidance states that we should avoid hosting large group gatherings indoors for 
more than one bubble. 

 Schools “may consider” an outdoor event for leavers’ celebrations. 

 Bubbles and groups need to be kept separate and again groups are bound by the legal 
gathering limit of 30. 

 However, private dining events can go ahead (this is very confusing!). Please note that 
these are still restricted by the social contact limits and venue capacity.   

 
Outdoor events 

 Parents attending outdoor events must adhere to current social distancing requirements.  

 Outdoors spectators can gather in groups of up to 30 – the maximum legal gathering limit.  
 
 
 



I 
mportant dates: 

 

Thursday  
24 June  

 Class photographs being taken. Pupils to be dressed in full school 
uniform.  

Friday 
9 July 

 Pupils to meet their new class teachers (TBC). 

Tuesday  
13 July  

 15:45 - Reception class new intake (2021/22) to have picnic.  
 Following government guidelines, this will take place outside on the school 

playground and a maximum of 30 individuals. We can therefore 
unfortunately only accommodate one adult per child.  

 Staff will be willing to look after siblings during the slot.  

Friday  
16 July  

 West Essex School Sports Partnership to deliver a sports event for pupils.  
 We are working on inviting parents in for this event. We will update you 

next week on the arrangement thereof.  

 Reports out.  

Monday  
19 July  

 14:30 - Reception class picnic. Following government guidelines, this will 
take place outside on the school playground and a maximum of 30 
individuals. We can therefore unfortunately only accommodate one adult 
per child.   

Tuesday  
20 July  

 13:30 – Year 6 to have Collective Worship led by Rev. Brazier-Gibbs at St 
Nicholas Church, to celebrate their time at Dr Walker’s.  

 Whole school Panto day! 

 We will be looking at a pantomime virtually of Robin Hood.  

Wednesday  
21 July  

 Pupils come into school wearing school uniform.  

 All classes to have a picnic outside on the playground (weather permitting) 
in their bubbles.  

 School closes at 14:00.  

 
Arrangements for year 6 leavers (please liaise with Mrs Debrah-Nkansah) 

 Year 6 pupils to have shirts and autograph books signed (week of 12 July). Social 
distancing to be adhered to.  

 Mobile phones are not allowed in school on the last day due to e-safety and safeguarding 

protocol.  

Please complete our school dinner survey: 
 
Please help us to improve on our school dinners, 
by completing the survey by Friday, 2nd July. 
 
https://forms.gle/aig5A4VNxVsmrZTu5 
 

https://forms.gle/aig5A4VNxVsmrZTu5


What happened in school this week? 

 
Year 6 Leavers activity at Lambourne End 
 
Year six pupils had a fabulous activities day at Lambourne End on Tuesday, 22nd June.  
 

 
 

  
 
 



 
 

   
 

 



Class photographs were taken 

     
 
Reception class 
Independent writing: We wrote all about an underwater scene. 

 

 

 

 
Independent writing about the holiday. 

  

  



 

 

Eat Them To Defeat Them 
 

 

This week’s vegetable Next week’s vegetable 

PEPPERS CARROTS 

  
 
Tasting station 
 

     



 
School menu 

 

Epping Forest District Council Summer Activities 2021 brochure is here! 

 
Please find below a link to Epping Forest District Council’s Summer 
Leisure Brochure, with details of all the holiday programme of activities 
for children, young people and families.  
 
www.eppingforestdc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/summer-
activities-2021-brochure.pdf 
 
If you can share this link with your families, we will be very grateful.  
 
 
 
 

 

Department for Education COVID-19 helpline 

The Department for Education COVID-19 
helpline and the PHE Advice Service (option 
1) is available to answer any questions you 

have about COVID-19 relating to education 
settings and children’s social care.   
 
Phone: 0800 046 8687    
Opening hours:  
Monday to Friday from 8am to 6pm  
Saturday and Sunday from 10am to 6pm   
Bank holiday opening hours: 
Monday 31 May from 10am to 4pm 
Kind regards, 
 
 

http://www.eppingforestdc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/summer-activities-2021-brochure.pdf
http://www.eppingforestdc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/summer-activities-2021-brochure.pdf

